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IUSAM-APdeBA had the pleasure of hosting the 27th edition of the Research 

Training Program (RTP) for four full days from Monday, September 15 to Thursday, 

September 18, 2025. The main objective of this program, organized by the International 

Psychoanalytical Association (IPA), is to support candidates and members of the 

organization, as well as researchers not affiliated with the IPA, in the conceptualization 

and implementation of studies in the broad field of contemporary psychoanalytic 

research. The activity focuses on discussing the participants' research in consultations 

with an international faculty of visiting professors with extensive experience in 

psychoanalytic research. 

The 27th edition of the RTP featured an international faculty that included Dr. 

Stephan Hau (Sweden), Dr. Rogerio Lerner (Brazil), Dr. Andrea Rodríguez Quiroga 

(Argentina), Dr. Clara Schejtman (Argentina), Dr. Erik Stanicke (Norway), and Dr. Line 

Stanicke (Norway). In addition, Dr. Santiago Juan was the local host for IUSAM-

APdeBA, and Ana Paiva was present as the IPA executive officer in charge of research 

grants. The group of participants consisted of 21 researchers from Argentina, Brazil, 

Mexico, Norway, Peru, the Czech Republic, and Uruguay. 18 ongoing projects were 

presented, both in plenary sessions and in small group discussions. The projects covered 

a variety of topics, including community approaches with vulnerable populations, 

systematic case studies, instrument adaptations, computer tools for discourse analysis, 

learning processes, and clinical competencies, among others. Each professor also shared 

their research background and current interests with the group. A presentation was also 

given on the process of applying for IPA research grants. We enjoyed a welcome lunch at 

IUSAM-APdeBA, attended by the rector of IUSAM, Dr. Inés Vidal, and the president of 



APdeBA, Dr. Sergio Rojtenberg. We also enjoyed a final toast on Thursday, the 18th. The 

discussion of each project generated valuable feedback for each process and, 

fundamentally, the activity left us with a fruitful exchange and open networks of 

interaction.  

Our thanks to the authorities, teachers, participants, and all the administrative staff 

at IUSAM-APdeBA who made the event possible. 


